
DEVORAN SCHOOL 

4th  NEWSLETTER – SPRING TERM 2017 

Friday 27 January 2017 
HEADLINES:  

WORDS OF WISDOM:  
International Holocaust Memorial Day – Friday 27.01.17 

 

Follow us on TWITTER: @DevoranSchool 

The school WEBSITE can be found at: www.devoran.cornwall.sch.uk 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 

 

This week has been a very sporting week - the Indoor Athletics Championships saw a large 

contingent from Devoran taking part and the whole team were placed 3rd on Tuesday, at Penryn 

Academy. The teams competed in jumping, throwing and running events and deported 

themselves very well indeed.  

 

 
 

The Yr5 girls and Yr6 girls and boys swimming teams are representing the Penair Cluster at the 

Swimming Gala Finals this afternoon – we wish them well. 

 

You might have noticed that Mr Thiele has not been here this week – he was involved in a small 

accident at the beginning of the week but is ok and will hopefully be returning to school on 

Monday. 

 

The temperature has dropped considerably so please ensure that your child brings a coat to 

school with them.  We play outside in nearly all weathers and a coat is an essential item of uniform. 

 

There is a very virulent sickness bug doing the rounds in school and if your child has been sick or 

had diarrhoea please ensure that they remain at home for a full 48 hours after the last bout of 

sickness/diarrhoea.    

 

I wish you all a happy and peaceful weekend.  

 

Mrs Morris 

Deputy Headteacher  

 

http://www.devoran.cornwall.sch.uk/
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MR. THIELE’S MRS MORRIS’ HIGHLIGHT OF THE WEEK 

 

Rotary International’s Youth Speaks Competition 

 

held at Truro High School for Girls last evening (27.01.17) 

 

Congratulations and well done to 

Zach, Fred and Oliver who spoke eloquently  

and confidently on the subject of ‘Boredom’.  

Our team did incredibly well, in a hotly 

 contested competition. 

We are very proud of our Youth Speaks Team. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

SPECIAL CERTIFICATES – 20.01.17 

 

Foundation Stage –  Annabel & Rory 

Year 1 – Anna & Eli 

Year 2 – Amelie, George, Holly & Isabel 

Year 3 – Dexter, Hazel & Tabetha 

Year 4 – Kit 

Year 5 – Edward & Kitty 

Year 6 – Archie & Tom 

 

      Congratulations to you all       

 

 We are a NUT free school. 

Please do not pack nutty, sesame seed, pine nut or other similar 

products for your child’s snack and tuck.   

Please think about what goes into your child/rens packed lunches 

bearing in mind the No Nut Policy. 

We have pupils who are very allergic to these and other nut/seed 

products where contamination can cause illness and in some 

severe cases death. 
 

Eden Food Services 

                                          January-March 2017 

 

Daily: £2.25;   Weekly: £11.25; and  Half Termly: £65.25 (29 days) 

Cheques should be made payable to: Eden Food Services Ltd 

 

Tuck Trolley – Tuesdays and Fridays 

Milk Shakes – Chocolate, Strawberry & Banana – 45p (one per child) 

Juice – Orange & Apple – 30p 



 

 

Breakfast Club 
 

Please remember to register your child/ren into Breakfast Club in the 

mornings.  If they come in by themselves please ask them not to go out 

into the playground before registering themselves as present. 

Thank you 

 

 

 
 

 

School Council Cake Sale 

Friday 27 January 2017 

Thank you for your generous donations of 

cakes – the grand total is yet to be 

confirmed but the School Council will let 

you know next week 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Class Assembly Dates – 2016-2017 
All parents, carers and family members are warmly invited to join us for these assemblies.  Assembly 

starts at 2.30pm and lasts about 20 minutes 

Spring & Summer Terms  
Year 6 – The Leavers Assembly (July date TBC) 

Year 5 – 13 June 2017 

Year 4 – 07 February 22 MARCH 2.00-3.00PM – NEW DATE & 20 June 2017  

Year 3 – 14 March & 27 June 2017 

Year 2 – 07 March & 16 May 2017 

Year 1 – 21 March & 04 July 2017 

FS – 28 March & 23 May 2017 

 
 Keywear will be closed, or open with restricted hours during January but you can always order 

online 24/7 at www.keywearuniforms.co.uk which will be processed on a daily basis. 

 

The shop will be open: 

 

Monday 16 + Wednesday 18 January 9.30am - 5.00pm 

Friday 20 January 9.30am-1.00pm 

 

Monday 23 + Wednesday 25 January 9.30am - 5.00pm 

Friday 27January - 9.30am - 1.00pm 

 

                     Week beginning Monday 30 January normal opening hours will resume. 

 

http://www.keywearuniforms.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

      Charity Table Top Sale 
In aid of Raleigh International's work on 

sustainable communities in rural 
Tanzania 

 

Devoran Village Hall 
Sunday 29 January 2017 - 1-4pm 

Tables £10  
Call: Ben Andrews on 07794402486 

 

Refreshments, Raffle and Cake on the day 
 

Please come along or ring to confirm your table –  
it’s not too late as some are still available. 

It’s a fab opportunity to rid yourselves of all your  
unwanted clutter – as they say  

‘One Mans Clutter is Another Mans Treasure’ to misquote a 
famous quote! 

All proceeds to an amazing charity. 
Please pop in for a cuppa and a slice of delish cake on 

Sunday. 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

DEVORAN YOUTH GROUP 
Devoran Youth Group meet in the Parish Centre from 7-8:15pm on Fridays (term time only). 

You are eligible to join when you reach 10yrs old.     
Come and give it a go! 

 

Do you have things in your house that your child/ren have grown out 

of or no longer use and are just taking up space?  

Join Devoran Give or Swap and ‘spring clean’ your life! 

 



 
 

 

The Sleeping Beauty 

Tickets available now from the Hall for Cornwall Box Office 

Performances:-Fri 17 Mar: 2pm & 7-30pm and Sat 18 Mar: 2pm & 7-30pm 

 
 
 
 

Young At Art 

Creative Arts Workshops at Devoran Village Hall 
 

Young At Art workshops for young people aged 10+ will begin again  in Spring 2017 

Saturday 4th February- Ceramic tea bowls with Jackie Clark (£10) 

Saturday 4th March- Drawing & wire sculptures with Sue Loydell (£10) 

Saturday 20th May- Make a marine life themed cushion with Sue Newell (£11)  

10 spaces each workshop 

 

Prices  per person includes tuition and all materials. 

(Please note that children must be age 10 and over to attend any sessions) 

 

Booking essential via this Eventbrite link: 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/young-at-art-tickets-30029848084 

 

or check the Devoran Village Hall website and Facebook page: 

http://devoranvillagehall.org.uk/ 

https://www.facebook.com/DevoranVillageHall 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/young-at-art-tickets-30029848084
http://devoranvillagehall.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/DevoranVillageHall

